
Principal’s Message 
 

It was wonderful to see so many of our children’s 
parents and friends attending our education week 
celebrations. Children will engage in learning and 
school activities more effectively when they know their 
parents and carers are interested in their school life. 
 

Musica Viva has been welcomed to our school the 
past 3 years and returns this year on Wednesday the 
14th with a live performance by an Indonesian 
Gamelan ensemble – ‘Makukuhan’. This concert will be 
open to all students and costs covered by the school.  
 

Book Week Celebrations. Our annual book week 
parade will be held in Book Week in Week 5 on 
Tuesday the 20th August. Children choose a character 
from their favourite book and then each class will 
display their book and parade a costume they have 
brought from home in the hall at 2pm next Tuesday 
for our enthusiastic parents and friends audience. (We 
always love costumes which are made from recycled 
materials!)  
 

Our first Book Fair will also be on this day. Times are as 
follows: 
 8.35 - 9.05 am  11.05 - 11.35 am 
 1- 1.35 pm   3.05 - 3.30 pm 
Please see the attached Book Fair catalogue/wish list. 
Reorders can be made for books only (not diaries or 
merchandise).  
 

Please note that the P&C is holding a Car boot sale on 
this Sunday in the school grounds. I wonder what 
treasures you have to sell or discover. It may be a 
great chance to clean up some of your things – one 
man’s trash is another man’s treasure. 

 

Our grant application for a Breakfast Club area has 
been shortlisted and now needs your vote to help it 
be considered. The more votes we have the more 
likely our application will be successful. 
 

Please click on the following link You can vote online 
at mycommunityproject.service.nsw.gov.au or at your 
local Service NSW Centre.  
 

For more information on how to vote, visit 
nsw.gov.au/mycommunityproject or please refer to 
the Fact sheet for voters. 

TPS Biannual School Production will be held in Week 
9 this term. Classes are already preparing for this 
memorable event where every child in every class is 
involved in creating our exciting, colourful foot 
tapping show. This year we will present a matinee and 
an evening show in Thursday the 19th of September. 
Tickets will be available at the door. 

 

Jennifer Lumsden 
Principal 
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GRAPEVINE 
The GRAPEVINE can be accessed through the school website:  

www.tumbarumba-p.schools.nsw.edu.au  
OR on the Skoolbag app, available on smart phones. 

Visit and join our Facebook Group - Tumbarumba Public School. 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 

Wed 14 Aug Makukuhan performance, 9.10am 
   K-6 (school sponsored) 

Tue 20 Aug Book Character Parade & Book  
   Fair  

Wed 21 Aug P&C Meeting  6.30pm 

Thu 22 Aug Stage 3 Street stall 

Fri 23 Aug  Assembly 2.15  

http://mycommunityproject.service.nsw.gov.au/
http://nsw.gov.au/mycommunityproject
https://mandrillapp.com/track/click/30769296/static.nsw.gov.au?p=eyJzIjoia2JvQmlTMUVtSkdTdHJveU5pcU5feHJKWlZBIiwidiI6MSwicCI6IntcInVcIjozMDc2OTI5NixcInZcIjoxLFwidXJsXCI6XCJodHRwczpcXFwvXFxcL3N0YXRpYy5uc3cuZ292LmF1XFxcL25zdy1nb3YtYXVcXFwvMTU2MTQxNzAwNVxcXC9NQ1


 
Colds are everywhere. The Royal Children’s Hospital 
website has helpful information in the link on Kids 
Health Info. It is interesting that a healthy diet and 
frequent hand washing will help prevent your child 
catching a cold. 
 

A virus is a germ that causes infections, such as the 
common cold, bronchiolitis, tonsillitis, ear infections, 
influenza, mumps and chickenpox. There are hundreds 
of different viruses. 
 

Colds are very common in healthy children and on 
average preschool children get at least six colds per 
year. It is common for healthy children to have up to 12 
viral illnesses per year in the first few years of life. It is 
also common for children to get sick from one virus 
shortly after getting better from a different one, so it 
can seem they are sick all the time. As children get 
older, the frequency of catching viral illnesses usually 
reduces. 
 

Viruses can easily spread when children have close 
contact with each other. Most viruses are mild, and the 
best treatment is rest at home. 
 

A virus can spread from person to person in tiny 
droplets from the nose (sneezing or a runny nose) and 
mouth (saliva or a cough). Viruses can also spread via 
vomit or faeces (poo), especially when someone has 
diarrhoea. 
 

There is usually a delay between when a child is 
exposed to the virus and when they develop the illness. 
This delay is generally a few days, but some viruses may 
take up to two or three weeks before symptoms 
appear. 
 

Good hygiene reduces the chance of getting viruses or 
passing them onto others. Good hygiene includes: 
regularly washing hands thoroughly; not sharing cups 
or cutlery; and encouraging children to cough or sneeze 
into their elbow and using tissues instead of hankies – 
teach your child to throw tissues into the bin as soon as 
they have used them and to wash their hands 
afterwards. 
 

Stage 3 Friday Lunch Fundraiser 
So far this year we have raised approximately $2000 

to help with the cost of the Stage 3 excursion to 

Canberra. This is an amazing effort and we would like 

to thank all the parents, Mr Ernst and students for 

supporting all of these activities. It has been  a mighty 

and ongoing effort which not only financially assists 

our students and families; it also teaches them to 

value the real cost of school excursions to their 

families. 

We have a Street Stall booked for Thursday the 22nd 

of August. I will work out a roster of students to man 

the stall. If anyone would be able to donate a load of 

wood for a raffle on the day please let me know. The 

last one raised a lot of money. A huge thank you to 

the Smith family for the donation.   

Jacqui De Abel 

Dear TPS parents and carers, 
Our next P&C meeting will be 
held on Wednesday 21st August 
2019 at 6:30pm. P&C meetings 
are held in the school meeting 
room - which is the room right 
next to the main office. General 

information and FAQs about the P&C and what it’s 
all about can be found on the FB Page - TPS Parents 
& Citizens. You can also come along to any meeting. 
Come and  meet our committee and join in with our 
amazing members. All are invited and are very 
welcome to attend any of the P&C meetings. 
 

Our Boutique Stall and Car Boot Market, is on the 
18th August. These markets will not only be a 
big fundraiser for the P&C but also provide a 
wonderful and fun event for the whole 
community! For stallholders interested, the 
application form is attached to the Grapevine. Stalls 
and car boot stalls will be $10 each and entry to the 
market themselves will be a gold coin donation. 
Don’t miss this fab day out. You can find more info 
on the Facebook event ‘TPS P&C Boutique Stall & 
Car boot Market’ 
 

A big congratulations to all those involved in the 
FOIM concert at the Opera House! The P&C is very 
proud of you all. 
 

Contact details - PCtumbarumba@mail.com or via 
our Facebook page.  
 

Thank you  
Regards TPS P&C  

Term 3 Fundraising Schedule 
Week     Food               Students 

mailto:PCtumbarumba@mail.com


EDUCATION WEEK PHOTOS 



 

GENERAL PAYMENT SLIP  
   

I enclose $................. for the following payment/s: 
 

Details…………………………………………………………………………………………...Amount $………………. 
 

Details…………………………………………………………………………………………...Amount $………………. 
 

Details…………………………………………………………………………………………...Amount $………………. 
 

Details…………………………………………………………………………………………...Amount $………………. 
 

Details…………………………………………………………………………………………...Amount $………………. 
 
Student Name: …………………………………...………..…  Class: ………… 
 

Name: …………………………………………… Signature: ………………………………………. Date: ………………... 

 
 

TPS Recorder Group playing in Wagga 

REMINDER 
Fathers Day Gift Bags 

Fathers’ and Grandfathers’ Gifts  
are quickly being purchased (only 6 grandfather gifts left!). 

Please order and pay by the 23rd of August  
(to be sent home on the 30/8/19) 

Fathers Day Gift bags: $10 each 
Grandfather gift: $5.00 each 

Please use the slip below 



 

KIDS FOR CHRIST  
 

Kids for Christ will be held on Friday 16th of August from 3.05-5pm in St Jude’s Hall for children in Years K-6.  
 

The cost will be $3 each or $8 per family of 3+children. Activities include craft, games, stories, songs and food.  
For further information  phone Elaine on 6948 2435.  Thank you. 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
All community news needs to be sent to school on alternative Mondays.  

Notices can be emailed to:  tumbarumba-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
(please phone to confirm  you have done this).  

A REMINDER TO PLEASE KEEP  THEM AS SHORT AS POSSIBLE.  
 

TPS Disclaimer 

Articles included in the Community News are accepted in good faith by TPS and published as a community 
service. No responsibility will be taken by TPS for any inaccuracies included.  

Readers will be responsible for making their own assessment of the information provided. 





 

 

GOT IT PROGRAM UPDATES 





 




